
ASTHAL PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD AT 

THE ASTHALL LEIGH MEMORIAL HALL
 TUESDAY 8th MAY 2018 AT 7.30pm

MINUTES 
Present: Lynne Hughson Chairman (LH), Christopher Allen Vice Chairman (CA), Edward Walker (EW), Toby Train (TT) and Rita Gunn (RG)

1. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Council on 13 February 2018 were approved

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Nicholas Field Johnson (NFJ)
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were none
4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

a) Parking in Asthal. The junction lines and the bollards will be installed by OCC at some point this year. It was suggested that The Maytime could put a note on the fliers for their Sunday Music events, recommending parking on the Avenue. This might relieve some congestion. Concern was expressed again that the bollards may not give sufficient protection to the water hydrant. To be assessed when the bollards are in situ. It was agreed at a previous meeting that one of the May trees on the Green will be replaced this autumn and CA received a provisional cost of £175. CA will investigate alternative sources. Action CA.
b) Allotments and Land Registry. Neither piece of land has been registered and there are no deeds, a solicitor is progressing the registration with data supplied from parish records. LH is liaising but we do need to keep an eye on costs.
The state of the allotments in use is good but the others are badly overgrown Derek Netherton, whose garden is adjacent to the allotments has asked if he could graze his pigs on a couple. They would need appropriate fencing. CA has contacted WODC and Environmental Health to ascertain if this is acceptable and we still await their response. The feeling amongst the councillors was generally negative. CA was to draft a response to Mr Netherton explaining the current position with the two authorities. If the response is negative then the council will need to consider how it deals with the allotments. Action CA 
c) Notice Board. The notice board in Asthal has been erected. The one in Field Assarts will be erected shortly. Action TT
d) Defibrillators. No usage since the last meeting. New batteries are required in 2020
e) Replacement bench. Action RG to order.
f) Litter picking. This was very successful and WODC were efficient in collecting the bags from the designated places. It was agreed to do it annually.
g) Letter to Robert Court. His response stressed the need for objective evidence rather than subjective observation and said that he was working closely with WASP. LH has contacted Earthwatch who did sampling of water from the Windrush in 2016 and they identified moderate pollution. She is hoping they will do some comparative sampling this year but awaits a reply. Action LH 
5. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Nothing
6. PLANNING MATTERS
a) 17/01277/FUL  1 Swan Cottages, Asthall Leigh. Non-compliance with condition 1 of planning permission to allow pitched roof. Refused

b) 18/00190/HHD Hill Crest, Field Assarts Demolish single storey extension and outbuildings; replace with two storey extension. Approved
7. HIGHWAYS
a) Salt. RG to ask Richard Murray if salt could be stored on his farm in Asthall Leigh. Action RG
b) Speed checks. OCC have been contacted and suitable locations identified. They gave no indication when it will be done. Action RG to ask
c) Potholes & Fix My Street. LH is having problems with this, OCC claiming that potholes have been filled when they haven’t. It was agreed that a letter should be written to NFJ expressing our concern about the state of the roads and the response received to reporting problems. Action RG
d) Worsham Triangle. The possibility of flattening the ruts was discussed. Action EW
e) Asthal Bridge. EW raised the issue of the restrictions on the bridge. It was agreed to raise the matter again with Highways. Action RG
8.
DATA PROTECTION

a)
As the new the regulations stand the Council is required to appoint a Data Protection Officer but the Government are introducing an amendment to the Bill to exempt small councils. We await developments
b)
People on the email list need to be contacted to allow them to unsubscribe if they wish

9.
LOCAL AIRSPACE DEVELOPMENT CONSULTATION


There is a problem with the two extended airspaces, Brize Norton and London Oxford, creating ‘pinch points’ for other aviation. The Brize extension will affect air traffic over the parish because it is likely to change the turning position and the height at which planes pass over. The London Oxford extension is unlikely to affect air traffic here but there could be a knock on effect on infrastructure if it results in more flights. The public consultation has now closed but across party committee has judged it to be dangerous. We await further decisions.

10.FINANCE
a) The following payments were approved:
OALC Subscription



£135.06
Insurance renewal



£323.55
  
Parish Council Websites


£120.00

Reissue cheque to South 

Southern Ambulance



£150.00

Purchase of laptop, software 

TBC subject to two quotes
and scanner

b)
The Annual Return of Accounts for Audit was approved including:

a. A formal review of risk management

b. A review of the competence of the Internal Auditor

11.THAMES VALLEY POLICE
12.RAF Brize Norton

13.OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (OCC)

LH to email NJF re Councillor Priority Development Fund and clearing the grips. Action LH
14.WEST OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL (WODC)

Nothing
15.INFORMATION AVAILABLE

Nothing

16.ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None
17.DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The dates for Parish Council Meetings for the next year are as follows:



18th September 2018



13th November 2018


12th February 2019



14th May 2019

A Parish Meeting will be arranged for 2019 at a date to be confirmed.
All will take place in Asthall Leigh memorial Hall

